Lancer Youth Hockey Association
Board of Director Minutes

February 18, 2008
CTO:  6:46 p.m.

Agenda Approved.
Secretary’s Report Approved.
Treasure’s Report Approved.
Arena Manager’s Report:  Steve mentioned that the Bantam tournament went well except for being behind schedule.  He stated that the Bobcat needed repairs.  The Board agreed that Steve could have it looked at and repaired up to a $1000.00 cap.  If charges were to exceed the cap, the Board would need to re-vote to approve.  Steve indicated that the City and Dave Schulte would like to meet with the Board to discuss the High School Hockey Gate Fees.  Steve would like to add the City Agreement to the next Board meeting—since it has yet to be discussed.
Ace/Coaches Coordinator:  No Report.
Blue Line:  No Report.
Publicity Coordinator:  No Report.
Webmaster:  No Report.
Referee Coordinator:  No Report.
Concessions Coordinator:  No Report.
Skate Coordinator:  No Report.  
Tournament Director:  No Report.
WMHL League Representative:  No Report.
MN Hockey Representative:  No Report.  
Scheduler:  No Report.
Membership Coordinator:  No Report.  
Player Selection Coordinator:  No Report.

Fundraising Coordinator:  Bill resigned from this position.  It is now open and will be advertised on the website.  He stated that he would be interested in creating a “sponsorship” coordinator position and being the coordinator.  He is going to put policies and procedures together for the Board’s review. 
Volunteer Coordinator:  No Report.
Intramural Coordinator:  Christine mentioned that the termite season has been extended into March.  She also requested that the termites get ice time for the week before winter rec fest next year.

Equipment Coordinator:  No Report.  
Apparel Coordinator:  No Report.
JP would like to meet with the webmaster at the next meeting.  He will contact Zach to see if he will be available to attend.
JP mentioned that he would like to create a schedule for the coordinator positions so that they would be required to come to scheduled meetings to update the Board.
Bill mentioned that the Foss’s family home burnt down.  He wondered if the association would be interested in donating money.  
Rusty requested that the Board approve 9 hours of volunteer time to Deidre for her assistance with equipment—M/S/P.  

Rusty mentioned that all players will be turning in equipment on the last day of practice.  He also stated that equipment inventory will be done right after it’s turned in.  Rusty will be meeting with Deidre to see what equipment is needed.  The Board approved that up to $500.00 could be spent on sticks, breezers, and helmets.  

Rusty mentioned that termites will not be participating in Rusty’s Spring Hockey Program.  He stated that a select few have been asked to participate.  He directed other parents with questions to Tim.

JP requested that we add the tournament discussion to the next agenda to determine dates, levels, and quantity.

The Board decided to eliminate the Breezer Brief by December 08.  The phase out of the mailed version will begin after the electronic process is up and running.
Next meeting: March 12th @ 6:00 p.m. @ the Commodore.

Additional meeting:  March 26th @ 6:00 p.m. @ the Commodore to discuss #’s.

Submitted by Shauna Salow.      
Lancer Youth Hockey

Membership Meeting Minutes

February 18, 2008

CTO:  at 6:00 p.m. at the La Crescent Youth Hockey Arena, La Crescent, Minnesota

Board Members Present:  Rusty Bantle, JP Piché, Shauna Salow, Bill Schmitz, and Joe Thesing

Guests:  Patti Zeigler, Steve Thompson, Christine Dodds, and gambling auditor.

Gambling Coordinator:  Brian Ernst present

The audit section of notes was taken by JP.  The gambling auditor discussed our audit.  Issues:

1. Up to $8000.00 in assets

2. Gaming revenue up

3. Gross profit up over $10,000.00

4. Donations down—give more

5. In house staff should not do financial statements

6. Board should be more involved in risk process

M/S/P to pay $6755.00 to the association from the gambling account.

M/S/P to pay December & January expenses.

Brian will contact Amy Schuster to arrange to have mite 2 parents help count game cards.  The Board agreed that the hours would count toward volunteer hours.

Adjourn:  M/S/A 6:45 p.m.

Submitted by Shauna Salow
